WOORE PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING WORKING GROUP
MEETING

TUESDAY 25TH MARCH 2014
PRESENT: Cllrs. Clifford, M. Blake, Moore, The Clerk Mr S W Knobbs
APOLOGIES: Cllr. Ford

Cllr. Clifford opened the meeting at 3 p.m. Notes of the last meeting of the Planning Working Group of 25th February 2014 were approved without amendment. The meeting was held at the home of Cllr. Clifford.

Subjects discussed were:

a. Cllr. Clifford reported on the recent LJC meeting which discussed developing an area neighbourhood plan, he said that the idea had only so far been debated by Woore Parish Council and Market Drayton Town Council. This gave the concern that it may be a slower process than us developing a neighbourhood plan for the Parish of Woore only. He said that the next LJC meeting will be held late April/early May 2014 at which Andy Mortimer, Head of Planning at Shropshire Council will be in attendance, and all Cllrs and Clerks will be invited. He had been asked to invite The Planning Group to give a presentation.
b. The Clerk reported that he had spoken to Hayley Deighton at Shropshire Council and there was no form to complete to register a Neighbourhood Area, but the process was that the area is agreed with Shropshire Council. After discussion it was agreed that the Neighbourhood Area is confirmed to Shropshire Council as the Parish boundary, the Clerk to confirm with Shropshire Council. 

c. The SAMDev Pre-Submission Draft (Final Plan) which is in circulation and is to be discussed at the planning meeting of 31st March 2014 was discussed, it was agreed the wording specific to Woore is generally reasonable subject to:

i. we no longer wish to be classified as a Community Hub ii. Housing development on two significant sites providing 75 homes to be amended to correct number of 93. iii. “Avoiding ribbon development along the A51.” To be amended to “Avoiding ribbon development.” 

Cllr. Moore said that in the plan, Shropshire Council is trying to prevent land banking by limiting time on planning applications to three years.
d. The draft letter written by Cllr. Moore regarding Community Hub Designation was discussed. The letter was agreed except for amendment of wording in the last paragraph from Cluster to Hub. It was agreed that the letter would be included on the agenda for the meeting of 31st March 2014 at which it would be discussed how the letter would be signed; by all Councillors or by the Clerk?
e. Progression of a Neighbourhood Plan was discussed and what was the best way for it to be progressed, as part of a new group/steering committee or through the Planning Working Group with other Councillors and Parishioners encouraged to be part of the group? It was felt the current group, expanded, was best.
The Clerk to contact the Clerk at Much Wenlock pre the meeting of 31st March 2014 to establish the cost of a referendum and names of firms to be invited to quote.
Meeting closed at 4.30 p.m.
It was agreed that the next Planning Working Group meeting be held Tuesday 29 April 2014 commencing at 3.00 p.m. - To be held at the home of Cllr. Ford or Cllr. M. Blake.
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